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Correction 
 

In our report on the 
Indianapolis Convention, we 

made an error.  The 2004 
National Nominating 

Convention is slated for 
Atlanta, over the Memorial Day 

weekend (not the July 4 time 
frame, as reported). 

Monmouth and Ocean County Libertarians had a booth for the five-day Monmouth 
County Fair in July.  In addition to their traditional distribution of literature, 

imprinted balloons and bags plus free copies of the Constitution, they registered 
five new Libertarians.  Above, activists Lou Elwell and Pat Bontempo set up; 
below, fairgoers stop by the booth.    Photos by Bob Hull 
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Save $200 and Help 
the NJLP! 

 
Save $200!  Become a 
$300 Lifetime Member 

today! 
 

Lifetime Membership in 
the N.J. Libertarian Party 
will  rise to $500 starting 

October 1.  But if you 
upgrade your 

membership to Lifetime 
before October 1 you'll 

only pay $300.  The 
increase is the first in 30 
years, so take advantage 
on this limited time offer 

while it lasts.  
 

Save $200!  Become a 
$300 Lifetime Member 

today! 

So You Want to Vote Republican? 
by Pat Bontempo 
 

One of the objections I've heard to registering Libertarian is: "I 
won't be able to vote in the Primary Election."  I guess I was naive but it 
truly surprised me to hear this coming from NJLP members. 

 
I thought we had decided there was no realistic hope to working 

within the Republican Party (or Democratic, but the objection so far has 
come from those wanting to vote for the GOP) that's why we formed a 
libertarian party.  But apparently some members feel a vote on Primary 
Day can do some good and they want to retain that option. 

 
Well, registering Libertarian does not close that option for all 

time.  As the party affiliation form indicates, on the rare occasion when 
you may want to help, say, a Republican primary candidate all you'd 
need do is switch your affiliation to the GOP at least 50 days prior to the 
Primary. 

 
Then you could vote for a Murray Sabrin, a former libertarian 

pushing a strident, repressive conservative agenda.  Or a vaguely 
libertarian-sounding Brett Schundler and his pro-War on Drugs agenda. 

 
OK, you get my point.  What you'd be doing on Primary Day 

would be voting for "the lesser of two evils" -- the very thing we criticize 
voters for doing in the November General Election.  Most of us who do 
so are confident that in the Fall there will be a LP candidate so we won't 
have to vote for "evil" twice in the same year. 

 
In fact you'd be perpetuating the ill-founded hope that somehow 

the GOP can be salvaged or converted to a libertarian position.  And in 
the process it continues to marginalize the Libertarian Party here in 
New Jersey.  In my view: 
 

90% of the time there is no fundamental difference among the 
contenders for the Republican (or Democratic) nomination. 
 

The last Republican primary was typical.  Can you honestly say 
any one of the three GOP US Senate hopefuls was more libertarian 
than the others?  If Liz Macron had failed to get on the ballot would you 
have felt relieved knowing, "Well at least I can vote for Diane Allen in 
November.”? 
 

Over 90% of the time the person you vote for in the Primary will 
lose. 
 

Talk about a "wasted vote" or "token protest vote."  Your 
Libertarian vote in November at least sends a clear message whereas 
the meaning of your protest vote in June is lost.  Were Sabrin's primary 
votes from libertarian Republicans or conservative, pro-life 
Republicans?  Does anyone know?  Does it matter? 
 

Again, if there's someone running locally you feel compelled to 
vote for you can switch your registration to do so.  If that's too much 
effort you should ask yourself how much do you really support that 
candidate. 

 
But after the election switch back to the Libertarian Party.  After 

all, you're presumably a Libertarian who wants to vote for the 
occasional Republican and not a Republican who is left with no 
alternative but to cast a Libertarian ballot in November. 
 

 
Editor's Note:  

After receiving your 
request your 

county election 
board will send you 

a letter 
acknowledging 
your switch and 

telling you that you 
can't vote in the 

Primary unless you 
switch back to the 

Republican or 
Democratic parties.  
Voter information?  

Or a last-ditch 
effort to get you to 
change your mind? 

 



The Great NJ Libertarian Mystery 
 

Perhaps the greatest unsolved mystery in the Garden State is the continuing disappearance of NJLP members.  One day they're 
here then a year later they've vanished.  It's happened literally thousands of times. 

Why?  There's probably no single answer.  Tough economic times certainly cause some members to lapse, and even in prosperous 
years some might feel they're not receiving a sufficient return on their investment, i.e., membership dues. 

Other times a member takes serious objection to a particular NJLP action or candidate.  Allowing your membership to lapse 
becomes a way of expressing displeasure. 

But in all these cases the member's beliefs have not fundamentally changed.  He or she is still a libertarian.  He may be a 
libertarian who is short of cash or really peeved about something, but he's unquestionably a libertarian. 

Currently memb ership dues are a major revenue source for our party so joining or rejoining even at a lower membership level is a 
great help.  But for those who truly can't afford it or who feel alienated from the party there's an alternative. 

For the expense of a stamp you can now register with your county election board as a Libertarian.  There's no pledge to sign.  
There's no implied endorsement of any particular candidate.  There's no consent being given to a specific party action or position. 

What is there?  There's you.  You taking a stand.  You being counted. 
Most registered Democrats disagree to a greater or lesser extent with parts of their party's platform.  Not every registered 

Republican votes for the GOP in every race.  It should be no different for Libertarians. 
If you consider yourself a libertarian, then register Libertarian.  Use the form and addresses below, or simply send your name and 

address to PDB10752@aol.com and we'll have a voter affiliation form and pre-addressed envelope out to you ASAP.  Thanks. 
 
Robert Hull, Chair 
Libertarian Party of Monmouth and Ocean Counties 
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Atlantic County 
1333 Atlantic Ave., 4th Floor 
Atlantic City,  NJ  08401 
 

Bergen County 
1 Bergen County Plaza, Room 310 
Hackensack, NJ  07601 
 

Burlington County 
P.O. Box 6000 
Mount Holly, NJ  08060 
 

Camden County 
P.O. Box 1066 
Camden, NJ  08101 
 

Cape May County 
10-12 W. Mechanic Street 
Cape May Courthouse, NJ  08210 
 

Cumberland County 
60 Broad St. W., Suite 210 
Bridgeton, NJ  08302 
 

Essex County 
33 Washington Street 
Newark, NJ  07102 
 
Gloucester County 
P.O. Box 352 
Woodbury, NJ  08096 
 

Hudson County 
595 Newark Avenue 
Jersey City, NJ  07306 
 

Hunterdon County 
P.O. Box 2900 
Flemington, NJ  08822-9952 
 

Mercer County 
P.O. Box 8068 
Trenton, NJ  08650 

Middlesex County 
777 Jersey Avenue 
New Brunswick, NJ  08901-
3605 
 

Monmouth County 
300 Halls Mill Road 
Freehold, NJ  07728 
 

Morris County 
P.O. Box 900 
Morristown, NJ  07963-0900 
 

Ocean County 
P.O. Box 2006 
Toms River, NJ  08754-2006 
 

Passaic County 
311 Pennsylvania Ave.,  
Room 103 
Paterson, NJ  07503 

Salem County 
90 Market Street 
Salem, NJ  08079-9856 
 

Somerset County 
20 Grove Street 
Somerville, NJ  08876-1262 
 

Sussex County 
18 Church Street 
Newton, NJ  07860-9965 
 

Union County 
271 North Broad Street 
Elizabeth, NJ  07207 
 

Warren County 
413 Second Street 
Belvidere, NJ  07823 



Announcements 
 

Want to get involved?   
The NJLP has volunteer 

committees addressing fundraising, 
recruitment and membership, 

public relations, candidate 
recruitment and support and 

electronic access.  Please contact 
State Chair Emerson Ellett if you’d 

like to serve on one or more. 
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Conklin Campaign Update 
 

We hope everyone has been enjoying their summer.  Now 
that autumn is approaching, campaign activities will be on the 
increase. 

1.  We have been invited to the Monmouth County 
Freeholder debates!  The debates will be held October 16 at 7 pm at 
the main branch of the Monmouth County Library.  More information 
will be posted on our website as it becomes available. 

2.  We also have been invited to speak to the Ocean Grove 
Homeowners Association on September 28th.  All other Freeholder 
candidates have been invited.  This will be our first chance to go 
head-to-head with the incumbents, so it should be a very exciting 
event. 

3.  Our photos are now online and will be integrated into the 
next batch of campaign materials.  Many thanks to Bill Vandever for 
using his valuable time and experience to help out the campaign. 

4.  The bio for Kelly Thompson, our campaign material 
designer, is now online.  Check it out at: 
http://www.voteconklin.com/bio.htm 

5.  A fundraiser is still in the works!  The date and location is 
TBD!! 

6.  Our voter registration drive at the Red Bank train station 
on July 15th was a huge success!  We registered over 30 people on the 
spot and passed out voter registration forms to dozens of others.  It 
was a great opportunity to meet voters and pass out campaign 
material. 

7.  It is now easier than ever to make a campaign 
contribution.  Check out our home page for more information. 
 
Thanks for your support! 
 
Joe Conklin 
Libertarian for Monmouth County Freeholder 

County Chapters to Participate 
in Student Outreach Event 

 
The local LP chapters in Somerset, 
Middlesex and Hunterdon are teaming 
up to participate in a student outreach 
event at Raritan Valley Community 
College at noon on Thursday, 
September 19th.  Raritan Valley 
Community College serves Hunterdon 
and Somerset Counties.  Anyone 
interested in participating in the event 
should contact John Paff at 732-873-
1251 or paff@pobox.com. 

Libertarians Gain Exclusive Ballot Position 
in Camden County 

 
A fax from the Camden County Clerk's Office 

to Tim Haas states that the Libertarian Party has 
column three for all of our candidates.   
 
Tim Haas, Candidate for 1st District 
Borough of Audubon 

 
Way to go, South Jersey candidates and activists!  

- Ed. 



If you see something that needs to be done do it.  Our 1st Congressional District candidate Tim 
Haas, for example, took the initiative to contact his county clerk about ballot position for himself, our U.S. 
Senate candidate Elizabeth Macron and our Freeholder candidates Colleen Fida Foster and Daniel Wright.  
The clerk has informed Tim in writing that the Libertarians will have column 3.  Tim is also contacting other 
county clerks on behalf of Liz and our other Libertarian candidates.  The more ballot columns we have to 
ourselves the greater the odds of successfully challenging the election law that grants the old parties a lock 
on columns 1 and 2.  Bravo, Tim! 

Indefatigable Steering Committee member Bob Hull is another inspiring Libertarian.  Bob at his own 
expense is contacting lapsed members.  He’s sent test mailings to two groups, one of which has a lottery 
ticket premium.  Based on the results we’ll refine our mailings to the rest of the list.  Thank you, Bob! 

Electioneering should be foremost in our minds, I believe.  Next year 40 Senate and 80 Assembly 
offices are up for grabs, as are hundreds of municipal and school board positions.  Looking ahead to 2004 
Vic Kaplan has expressed interest in running as our candidate in the 5th Congressional district.  Of special 
interest in 2003 will be uncontested elections at the local level, where often one or the other of the old 
parties will either run no candidate, or will only partially fill the slate.  Here’s our chance to go toe to toe with 
the old parties, which will be big news in county weekly newspapers.  So consider running yourself, or 
research likely uncontested races and report the results to your county chair or myself. 

Most of us know freedom-loving students.  Just point them in the direction of the Institute of Humane 
Studies at George Mason University in Arlington, VA.  According to the IHS the Institute “has over 40 years 
of experience in supporting bright, thoughtful college students, recent graduates, and graduate students with 
an interest in the ideas of liberty.”  IHS offers a variety of programs: 
-Summer Seminars on Liberty  -  www.theihs.org/tab3/  
-Scholarships, Fellowships, Internships & Grants  -  www.theihs.org/tab1/index.html  
-Career Development Services  -  www.theihs.org/tab2/index.html 
-Web Resources on the Ideas of Liberty  -  www.libertyguide.com  
The Summer Seminars are free, week-long programs, offering students an opportunity to explore the 
foundations and implications of individual liberty, free markets, the rule of law, and peace.  Students can get 
a jump-start on next summer by signing up for email alerts on these programs by going to 
www.theihs.org/info.  For additional information contact Amy Pelletier, Program Director at 
apelleti@gmu.edu. 

And so, dear reader, take inspiration from Pat, Tim, Bob, Vic and the IHS.  Just look around and do 
what you yourself can do to advance the cause of liberty. 

Please contact the Steering Committee or myself at chair@njlp.org or 732 774-3684 if you are able 
to assist the party or our candidates in any way. 
 

 

From The Chair By NJLP State Chair Emerson Ellett 

If you ever wonder what one individual can do to help make New 
Jersey a better place please consider doing something along the lines of 
what other activists are doing: 

Distribute “Voter Declaration of Party Affi liation” forms, which are 
available from the NJLP and all 21 county clerks.  You may recall that our 
successful lawsuit against the State of New Jersey has enabled voters to 
register as Libertarian.  This is important because the NJLP state and 
county chairpersons will each receive “five copies of the lists of voters of 
each election district in each of the municipalities in his county.”  This tool is 
invaluable.  The old parties tried to block us from getting it, but admitted to 
the court that they use voter registration lists to identify supporters.  We can 
do as they do to raise money, target mailings and recruit members and 
candidates.  But increasing the number of Libertarian registrations has 
another benefit as well.  The more registered Libertarians we can recruit the 
more credibility we may gain from the media.  Pat Bontempo makes the 
point if we don’t register Libertarian voters the attorney general could 
possibly use it against us when we next challenge NJ’s discriminatory 
election laws. 
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FREE STATE PROJECT 
Liberty in Our Lifetime 

"A free state might show 
the rest of the world what 
can be done...Let's think 

seriously about this." 
--Claire Wolfe 

 
As featured on Free-Market.Net, LewRockwell.com, "The Libertarian Enterprise," "The Sierra Times," Anti-

State.Com, and Brian Wilson, KSFO Radio... 
 

"The Free State Project is a plan in which 20,000 or more liberty-oriented people will move to a single state of 
the U.S. to secure a free society there. We will accomplish this by first reforming state law, opting out of 
federal mandates, and finally negotiating directly with the federal government for appropriate political 
autonomy. We will be a community of freedom-loving individuals and families, and create a shining example 
of liberty for the rest of the nation and the world." (from the Free State Project website, 
www.freestateproject.com)  
 
The Free State Project is a new strategy for freedom. Rather than continuing the same failed strategies aimed 
at bringing Washington, D.C. to the light, the Free State Project aims at liberty in a single state. What can be 
done in a single state? A great deal. We could repeal state taxes and wasteful state government programs. We 
could end the collaboration between state and federal law enforcement officials in enforcing unconstitutional 
federal laws. We could end asset forfeiture and abuses of eminent domain. We could privatize utilities and end 
inefficient regulations and monopolies. Then we could negotiate directly with the federal government for more 
autonomy. In other countries, provinces have obtained the right to opt out of national programs and receive a 
tax rebate instead. We could do the same.  
 
Where will the Free State Project succeed where others have failed? First, we aren't asking for "donations" in 
exchange for your participation; the F.S.P. is not a scheme for making money. Second, we formulate strategy 
and policy by consulting the membership; unlike some other failed "free nation" attempts, this is not some cult 
of personality. Third, we will choose our destination rationally and by looking at all the available evidence. 
The state where we will move will be decided by a vote of the full F.S.P. membership after research has 
been done on all the candidate states. The vote will be conducted according to the method of Cumulative 
Count, which more closely approximates the ideal of individual choice than simple majority rule.  
 
The Free State Project unequivocally rejects violence, racism, and fraud. We are a peaceful, legal group, and 
we support working within the electoral process.  
 
Join the Free State Project and take part in a rapidly growing movement aimed at securing liberty in our 
lifetime. We don't want your money, just your signature - and when the time comes, your willingness to carry 
through on your word of honor.  

www.freestateproject.com - visit today! 
Free State Project     385 Canner Street #2     New Haven, CT 06511 

 

Paid Advertisement 
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Libertarians In Print 
 

Are you a Libertarian In Print?  You are if your published letter to the Editor contains the word(s) 
Libertarian, libertarian, or libertarianism.   

 
Libertarian Party is Right for N.J. 
Kenilworth Leader, 8/1/02 
 
To the Editor: 
 On Oct. 3, 2001, a New Jersey Appellate Court made the decision requiring the State Board of 
Elections to allow voters the right to register with third parties.  This decision made the Garden State the 
28th state to do this. 
 Since 1920, New Jersey had only two political parties, which one can register with.  The ruling 
opened the door and let in a breath of fresh air into the state’s stuffy and boring politics.  It also allowed me 
the freedom to register as a member of the Libertarian Party. 
 What made me decide to become a Libertarian?  Well, I feel that both major parties are bereft of 
ideas.  Particularly here in the New Jersey, there is no difference between the Democratic and Republican 
parties.  Both are in favor of an activist and bigger government that stifles the rights and freedoms of the 
people.  Both say they believe in liberty but that is such a blatant falsehood that it would very much cause 
one to laugh. 
 Democrats have called for increased speech codes at colleges and universities.  Their platform 
has called for the passage of “hate crimes legislation” which does nothing but punish thought.  The 
Democrats further have also supported Affirmative Action programs that insult the very concept of equal 
protection under the law.  As well, the party has gone out of the way to erode property rights in this state 
as well as the right of one to own a gun. 
 The party says it is “pro-choice”, but when it comes to the right to dissent on the abortion issue, 
whether or not one can keep the money one earns, whether one has the right to purchase and drive sport 
utility vehicles, or the right of a parent to choose where to send their kids to school, they are not “pro-
choice” at all.  Let us also not forget he Democrats believe that government should be involved in the state 
economy passing excessive regulations and believe that government has the right to tax the heck out of 
individuals and businesses. 
 Republicans fare no better.  Republicans, particularly the so-called “moderate” Republicans, have 
called for increased spending on education every year without any government oversight.  They have 
refused to support school choice legislation.  Republicans have also refused to pass direct initiative and 
referendum legislation that allows voters to enact legislation by the power of their vote. 
 Like the Democrats, they have called for more gun control laws; have supported farm subsidies, 
building sports stadiums with taxpayer monies, not to mention the fact that they have refused to cut state 
government spending. 
 Republicans say they believe in tax cuts, but what they believe is in low and not huge tax cuts.  
Republicans have supported laws banning flag burning, banning gay marriages, refused to support auto 
insurance deregulation, and, like the Democrats, have refused to support candidates that take the pro-life 
position on abortion.  As radio talk-show host Larry Elder wrote, “There is a word for ‘mainstream’ 
Democratic ideology.  It is called Socialism.  And ‘mainstream’ Republican ideology?  Socialism-lite.” 
 Libertarians believe in a government limited by the chains of the state Constitution.  Libertarians 
believe in Henry David Thoreau’s motto that a government that governs best governs least. Libertarians 
also believe that New Jerseyans are smart and intelligent enough to run their own lives and can manage 
their own affairs without government interference.  As well, Libertarians believe in the proposition that tax 
money paid is not the government’s but the people’s money and the government has no right to take 23.5 
percent of what people earn. 
 The Libertarian message is a message that can resonate with many New Jerseyans.  That is why 
I am proud to associate myself with this party.  In New Jersey, there are 113 registered Libertarians right 
now.  One day, the party membership will grow and will grow rapidly, and what a day that will be.  I can 
hardly wait. 
 

Alex Pugliese 
Kenilworth 

 

NNeeww  JJee rrsseeyy  LLiibbeerrttaarriiaann                                                                                      77                                                                                                            SSeepptteemmbbeerr  22000022  



NNeeww  JJee rrsseeyy  LLiibbeerrttaarriiaann                                                                          88                                                                                                         SSeepptteemmbbeerr  22000022  

Suppor t  the  NJLP and rece ive  a  Premium Thank  You g i f t ! 
 

Merchandise  Now Avai lab le  to  Donors! 
 

T h e  N J L P  n o w  h a s  p r e m i u m  m e r c h a n d i s e  a v a i l a b l e  a s  t h a n k  y o u  g i f t s  f o r  
c o n t r i b u t o r s  t o  o u r  c a m p a i g n  f u n d s .   T-S h i r t s ,  c o f f e e  m u g s ,  s t e i n s ,  s w e a t s h i r t s  
a n d  o t h e r  i t e m s  a r e  a v a i l a b l e  f r o m  t h e  " C o n t r i b u t e "  p a g e  o n  o u r  w e b  s i t e .   J u s t  

c l i c k  o n  t h e  " N J L P  P r e m i u m s "  l i n k  a t  w w w . n j l p . o r g / d o n a t i o n s . p h p  

To The Editor 
 
The Unintended Consequences 
 
 As the Senate hearings on a possible invasion of Iraq witnessed not a debate, but a carte blanche on a 
“regime change” in Iraq, one begins to wonder if Senators are even capable of thinking outside of their 
“Saddam must go” mantra. 
 When King Abdullah II of Jordan is warning President Bush not to invade Iraq, it is his place under the 
sun that he is concerned about.  An invasion of Iraq would be the final proof to the millions of Arabs that the 
War on Terrorism is really nothing more than a war of the Muslim East versus the “infidel” Christian West.  
An invasion of Iraq would help to grow the ranks of al-Qaeda, further placing the lives of Americans in harms 
way. US embassies could become a target of terrorist attacks.  Violent demonstrations are likely to take 
place throughout the Middle East.  As a result, President Musharaff of Pakistan may not last for too long, 
and his nuclear arsenal would fall into the “wrong hands”.  Pro-bin Laden’s demonstrators could topple Saudi 
Arabian government.  The stock market and the economy in the US takes an even deeper plunge(the repeat 
of Persian Gulf War I), and my question to the testosterone-indulging Senators, is “is this what you all want?” 
 “But wait”, I hear, “Saddam Hussein is trying to develop WMD (weapons of mass destruction).  He has to 
be stopped.” The White House refuses to provide any evidence that this is the case.  The UN weapons’ 
inspectors were in Iraq from 1991 to 1998, and were only kicked out, when they decided to request all 
government personnel files.  Why, even the Clinton Administration desired a “regime change”.  Iraq refused, 
and accused the UN inspectors of being spies, which turned out to be true.  Scott Ritter, for example, did 
acknowledge on CNN on 1/5/02 that he worked for the Israeli intelligence from 1995 to 1998.  President 
Clinton then ordered air strikes in Iraq to bomb the nonexistent facilities of WMD.  Hopes of the Iraqi 
government that the economic embargo against Iraq would be lifted as long as Iraq would comply with the 
UN inspectors, came to nothing. 
 The logic of the White House is such, that by definition, Pakistan, India, China and other countries 
should all be attacked by the United States government, or that the United States should be attacked,  
because it unlike Iraq already has weapons of mass destruction.  The White House and Congress are about 
to inflame hatred throughout the Muslim world to an unprecedented level, and all because warmongering 
politicians simply want a “regime change”.  At the same time, they are quite supportive of spending 
taxpayers’ money on boosting the US image abroad. I have one suggestion for them instead: make love, not 
war, and the world would be a much safer place to live for all of us.  But perhaps, I am a bit too optimistic.  
It’s been said that power is the biggest aphrodisiac. 
 

Victor Kaplan 



NJLP Members In Public 
Office 

 

Elected Officials: 
 

John Aglialoro, Commissioner of Tavistock 
(Camden County) 
William Krouse, Franklin Township (Warren 
County) Board of Education 
Christian Joest, Blairstown Township 
(Warren County) Board of Education 
 

Appointed Officials: 
 

Paul Anderson, Chairman of the Chester 
Boro Planning Board; Member, Chester 
Boro Historic Preservation Committee 
Tony Federici, Community Dispute 
Resolution Committee, Vernon Township 
Ken Hetrick, Administrator, Chatham 
Township; Acting Town Manager, West 
Milford Township 
Diane Hittner, Old Bridge Municipal Alliance 
for the Prevention of Substance Abuse 
Joseph Higgins, Woodcliff Lake Borough 
Emergency Management Coordinator 
Paul Horuzy, Commissioner, Sussex County 
Municipal Utilities Authority 
Ned Kelley, Hunterdon County Local 
Advisory Committee on Alcoholism and 
Drug Abuse 
John Paff, Member, Franklin Township 
(Somerset County) Attorney Ethics 
Committee 
Hal Shute, West Amwell Township Open 
Space Committee and West Amwell Zoning 
Board of Adjustment 
Bill Thawley, Cape May Mayor’s Advisory 
Council and Transportation Committee 
Ed Wiessmann, Chairman, Sparta Township 
Community Dispute Resolution Committee; 
Member, Vernon Township Community 
Dispute Resolution Committee 
Frank Warren, member North Plainfield 
Environmental Commission 
Ronald Wishart, Secretary, Manalapan 
Township Planning Board 
 

Thanks, Folks! 

New Jersey Libertarian Party 
P.O. Box 56 

Tennent, NJ  07763 
1-800-201-NJLP 

 
Steering Committee 

 
Chair Emerson Ellett  

chair@njlp.org 
732 774 3684 

 
Vice Chair Len Flynn  

vicechair@njlp.org 
732 591 1328 

 
Secretary Dan Karlan 

secretary@njlp.org 
 

Treasurer Lou Stefanelli  
treasurer@njlp.org 

732 450 0270 
 

At Large Member Robert Hull 
atlarge1@njlp.org 

 
At Large Member Ken Kaplan 

atlarge2@njlp.org 
 

At Large Member Lou Elwell 
atlarge3@njlp.org 

 
At Large Member Elizabeth Macron 

atlarge4@njlp.org 
 

 

CCaalleennddaarr  
 

State Board – September 
15, 1PM, Ellett Residence 
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County Organizations 
 

The NJLP has affiliated county 
organizations for advocacy, activism and 
discussion at the county level.  All 
meetings are open to the public, and 
guests are welcome.  Contact these 
organizations through any of the 
individuals listed.  If you do not see your 
county listed State Chair Emerson Ellett at 
chair@njlp.org or 732-774-3684 for 
information on activism in your area. 
 

___________________________________ 
Hudson 
 
Erik Purasson, Contact 
201 434 7938 
epurasson@hotmail.com 
 
___________________________________ 
Hunterdon 
 
Meetings:  Generally on the first or second 
Monday of each month.  The agenda is split 
between business and social activities.  
Contact Hal Shute at 609-397-5913 for 
information or shute@blast.net to be added 
to announce list.  
 
Hal Shute, Chair 
609 397-5913 
shute@blast.net 
 
Robert Jacobs, Rep 
908 534-6764 
robertlj@yahoo.com 
 
___________________________________ 
Mercer 
 
Meetings:  Contact Chris Toto for 
information on the next meeting 
 
Chris Toto, Chair 
609 883 0697 
ChrisToto@aol.com 
 
Andrea Nadolny, Rep 
 

Monmouth and Ocean  
 
Meetings:  Second Sunday of the month at the 
Alexus Steakhouse & Tavern, 403 Higgins Ave., 
Brielle starting at 2:00 p.m.  For more information 
visit www.MonmouthLP.org. 
 

Robert Hull, Chair 
732-528-0796 
rhull@wallnet.com 
 

John Taylor, Vice Chair 
732-291-0419 
jmtaylor99@comcast.net 
 

Lou Elwell, Secretary 
LibertarianLou@aol.com 
 

Ginny Flynn, Treasurer 
732-591-1328 
vflynne@juno.com 
 

Jay Edgar, Monmouth Rep 
609-758-0975 
richedgar@hotmail.com 
 

Chris Weimann, Ocean Rep 
cweimann@wallnet.com  

____________________________________________ 
Somerset/Middlesex (LPSMC) 
 
Meetings:  For information, join the LPSMC 
announce list (LPSMC-Announce-
subscribe@yahoogroups.com) or contact Howard 
Schoen at 732-572-0207. 
 

Howard Schoen, Chair 
hschoen@superlink.com 
 

Ray Babecki, Vice Chair 
mrscience@erols.com 
 

Barry Allen, Treasurer and Middlesex Rep 
732 463 5405 
 

Frank Warren, Somerset Rep  
Kb4cyc@webwarren.com 
____________________________________ 

South Jersey Libertarian Party (SJLP) 
 

Henry Cheney, Chair and Rep 
hcheney@camden.rutgers.edu 
____________________________________ 
Sussex 
 
Sean Twomey, Chair and Rep 
seanptwomey@hotmail.com 
________________________________________ 
Union 
 
Joe Saturnia, Contact 
908 464-7307 x712 
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The New Jersey Libertarian is the official monthly 
publication of the New Jersey Libertarian Party.  
Opinions, articles and advertisements published 
herein do not necessarily represent official NJLP 

positions unless so indicated. 
Material appearing in the NJL may be 

reproduced, as long as credit is given the author, 
the New Jersey Libertarian, and tear sheets are 

furnished to the address below. 
 

Commentary and advertising may be submitted 
to the editor by the 10th of every month.  Contact 

us at: 
 

New Jersey Libertarian 
c/o Deb Sackett, Editor 

69 Malaga Lake Boulevard 
Malaga, NJ  08328 

Editor@njlp.org 

The New Jersey 
Libertarian 

2002  The New Jersey 
Libertarian Party 
ISSN 1093-801X 

 

Editor, Deb Sackett 
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ADDRESS CORRECTION REQUESTED 

2002 Election 
Dates to Remember 

 
Oct. 7: Last day to register to vote in the November General Election. 

 
Oct. 29: Last day to apply by mail for absentee ballot for General Election. 

 
Nov. 4: Last day to apply in person for absentee ballot for General Election. 

 
Nov. 5: Election Day.  Polls open from 6 a.m. to 8 p.m. 


